
DRAFT
TARZANA NEIGHBORHOOD COUNCIL
BOARD MEETING MINUTES


Tuesday, August 25, 2015 
Tarzana Elementary School Auditorium                                 
5726 Topeka Dr

Tarzana, CA 91356

1. Call to Order, Call to Order at 7:06 p.m., Roll Call: Quorum established with 16 board members. Robin Correll, Reuben Dori, Max Flehinger, David Garfinkle, Harvey Goldberg, Joyce Greene, Eran Heissler, Syed Hussaini, Jon Reich, Ken Schwartz, Len Shaffer, Richard Silverman, Sukh Singh, Susan Weidman, Allan Wertheim, and Esther Wieder. (Scott, Paul, Linda & Ornit absent). Robin left at 9:34 p.m. Welcoming Remarks and Pledge.
2. Minutes– (Goldberg/Heissler) moved to accept the minutes from the TNC board meeting of July 28, 2015. The motion carried unanimously.
3. Remarks by representatives of public officials: 
Rosalba Gonzalez Senior Field Rep. for State Senator Fran Pavley talked about the anticipated shortage of teachers and the Senator’s efforts to fund more education. She talked about Caltrans’ improvement project on the 101 freeway and efforts to allow transportation companies (such as Uber) to pick up passengers at LAX.  She also spoke about the clean ups efforts, initiated by their office, on Reseda Blvd. and Wilbur.
Arielle Bernard, Field Deputy for Councilman Blumenfield, talked about a grant provided to the Museum of Tolerance and said the Council office has information on grants available to other non-profits. She announced the Casino Night fundraiser in September at a private home in Tarzana to raise money for the Tarzana Cultural Center.
LAPD Senior Lead Daryl Scoggins is moving to the Encino car with LAPD Officer Gabe, the temporary replacement.  Officer Scoggins talked about his efforts to reach out to a homeless woman who accepted the help. He asked that he be given information about any other homeless so he can do the same. Tarzana crime for July 2015 included: 2 robberies, 7 aggravated assaults, 10 burglaries, 10 stolen cars, 22 break-ins of cars (many were unlocked) and 20 shoplifting incidents.
4. Public Comments –Varant Masarian expressed concern about a board member who has missed eight meetings.
5. Discussion and motion: (Goldberg/ (could not hear who seconded  ) moved, “Resolved: The TNC approves the Executive Committee recommendation to make a presentation of a Certificate of Appreciation to LAPD  Officer Daryl Scoggins for his service to the community of Tarzana.” The motion carried unanimously.
6. Committee and other Reports:
Outreach – Esther reported that Movie Night is Oct. 2, 2015. 
Transportation – Max reported on concerns about Nestle Ave. by a stakeholder. 
Animal Welfare – Jeff reported on the success of the rescue efforts he has implemented to save dogs from euthanasia at the West Valley shelter. 
DWP MOU – Joyce talked about information presented at the last DWP MOU meeting, particularly the rate increase proposal, the water infrastructure plan and the power infrastructure plan for 2015/2016.
Budget Representative: Harvey reported that the Budget Advocates have started meeting with city departments about their proposed budgets for the next fiscal year.  Regional Budget Days will be held on Oct. 17th to get input from the public on funding.
7. Discussion and motion: (Goldberg/Reich) moved to approve the preliminary financial statements as of July 31, 2015. The motion carried unanimously.
8. Discussion and motion: (Goldberg/Wertheim) moved to approve the July, 2015 expenditures for submission to DONE (MER). The motion carried unanimously.
9. Discussion and motion: (Goldberg/Wieder) moved, “Resolved: The TNC approves the Budget Committee recommendation to approve the request from the Outreach Committee for expenses for Movie Night on Oct 2nd. $300 for food and related items and $125 for advertising sign updates, all to be classified as Outreach, Events, Movie Night from Unallocated.”  (Heissler/Reich) moved to amend the food budget to “not exceed $500.00).” The motion carried.
10. Discussion and motion: (Goldberg/Wieder) moved, “Resolved: The TNC approves the Budget Committee recommendation to approve the request from board member Harvey Goldberg to reimburse him for $145.00 for the purchase of food from Subway for the July 22, 2015 meeting. These monies were already budgeted in Operations, Meeting Expenses.” The motion carried. (Goldberg abstained).
11. Discussion and motion: (Garfinkle/Hussaini) moved, “Resolved: The TNC adopts the recommendation of the Land Use Committee supporting Councilman Blumenfield’s motion for the Planning Department to prepare a Building Line Removal ordinance to remove the existing 12 foot building line standard at 19617 Oxnard Street.” The motion carried unanimously.
12. Discussion and motion: (Garfinkle/Heissler) moved, “Resolved: The TNC adopts the recommendation of the Land Use Committee supporting the installation of a wireless facility on the roof at 6047 Tampa Avenue.” (There was some question about whether or not Land Use approved this motion). The motion was denied by a vote of: 8 (against), 7 (abstaining) and 1 (for) (Shaffer).

13. Discussion and motion: (Garfinkle/Heissler) moved, “Resolved: The TNC adopts the recommendation of the Land Use Committee supporting the request for a zone variance at 5321 Crebs to allow the conversion of an existing ADU to a second single family structure  that exceeds the 1200 square foot FAR limit of ZA Memo 120 and reduces the rear yard setback from 25 feet to 9 feet, 10 inches with the following condition: that the structure meet the Los Angeles City sound ordinance and that a permit be obtained for the  existing carport.”  The motion was denied by a vote of 14 (opposed), 1 abstention (Dori) and 1 for (Singh).
Civil Engineer Harvey Goodman, representing the applicant, spoke about the pool house being proposed for a residence. Charles Berney, a stakeholder, asked how many residents signed the petition to approve this. He indicated that 10 or 12 residents are actually against this zoning amendment in the RA zone. David Springer, a stakeholder and neighbor of the applicant, said he was opposed. A petition was presented with additional signatures by stakeholders opposing the zoning variance request. 
14. Discussion and motion: 5401 Vanalden Avenue – (Garfinkle/Heissler) moved that the board oppose the proposed lot split request of an RA lot into two parcels, one of which would be undersized. David introduced a presenter (not identified) who spoke about this request. (The Land Use Committee did not support the lot split as requested). 
(Weidman/Reich) moved to create a substitute motion to approve the lot split. The motion passed 14-2-0. (Flehinger & Goldberg opposed).
15. Discussion and motion: Resolved: (Shaffer/Wieder) moved that Allan Wertheim be appointed as TNC’s Public Works representative to act as liaison between the TNC and various city departments. The motion carried unanimously.
16. President’s remarks:
Enter excessive absences into the minutes: Len stated that Paul Lawler and Scott Greenwood have missed an excess of 6 meetings in a 12 month period. Paul told Len he would step aside if asked.
August VANC meeting: Three representatives of local legislators attended their last meeting.
August LANCC meeting: No report.
EmpowerLA awards September 11th City Hall: Len said TNC was in the running for an Empower L.A. Award.
LA Neighborhood Councils Congress September 26th City Hall: Len encouraged everyone to attend.
Regional Budget Day Oct 17th Braude Center: Already discussed by Harvey.
Meeting date for September – A Special Meeting will substitute for the regular board meeting on 9/29.
17. Board Member Comment – Max asked for a better seating arrangement. Eran acknowledged Len’s appointment as BONC President. Joyce suggested the board try to become more “green” by replacing bottled water with reusable cups and tap water.
18. Adjournment: 9:50 p.m. 
Minutes by Pat Kramer, Apple One.

